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PUBLIC HEARINGS

Application SP-235 Faith American Brewing Company (The Fossil Trust) would like to open and operate a brewery with small café on Ruff Road in Margaretville.  Tax map # 261-3-19.

Application 16-2 Robert J and Kathleen Colando would like to do a 2 lot subdivision on Townsend Hollow Road in Highmount.  Tax map # 288-1-16.11.

AGENDA

  




1.  Approve/amend minutes from the November 2016 meeting.

2.  Action on application SP- 235 Faith American Brewing Company.

3.  Action on application 16-2 Colando.

4.  Application BLA-279 John and Merrie Lou Grocholl would like to convey .10 acre to Caitlyn Roberts on Church Street in Arkville.  Tax map # 307.1-2-10 & 307.1-2-11.

5.  Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, December 8, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman-------------------------------------------------Sue Finch
Other members------------------------------------------Len Utter, John Nolan, Glenna Herz, Charles Kowalski, Joyce Gray and Jim Gauntt
Others present:  Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome, Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning), Michael & Margaret Guidice, Victor Fairbairn, Rand Silver, Todd Pascarella, Todd VanKeuren, Tom Castrun, Lynn Sanford, Doug Cutsogeorge, Brian Bosentrec, Rudy Faust, Brian Mulder, Fred Margulies, Teddy Margulies, Sandy Butler, Robert Oravetz, Bob Maxim, Len Smith, Rex Sanford, Chris Plante and Beth Bush. 
Chairman Finch called the public hearing to order at 6:30 p.m.

Application SP-235 Faith American Brewing Company would like to operate a brewery and tasting room on Ruff Road in Margaretville.  The brew house will be located in the existing barn and there will be two additional silos added for grain storage.  The waste from processing the beer will be run down the hill to a septic system in the corn field below.  There will be a separate system in the adjacent location to handle the human waste.  The existing garage will be removed and a new structure will be constructed in the location shown on the site plan for bottling and storage of finished product.  
Len Utter asked if they will be growing hops on site?  Yes eight acres will be for growing the hops.  Charles Kowalski asked if there will be any odor?  Not that they anticipate.  Len Utter asked if they are expecting any bus traffic to visit and/or tour the facility?  The owners are not anticipating any bus traffic due to the size of the facility, they are not equipped to handle that many people at once.  Joyce Gray asked if they are starting off right away growing the hops?  Yes they are planning on it.  Len Utter asked if they are drying and processing the hops on site?  Yes.  Chairman Finch asked if they are going to use bees to assist with the pollination of the hops.  Yes.  Joyce Gray asked if they are intending on moving the existing garage?  No they will be demolishing it and rebuild it closer to the barn.  Rex Sanford explained that the building has been evaluated and determined to be unsafe so they will demolish it and raise it up in order for the trucks to back up to it. Joyce Gray asked if the fire department reviewed the site.  Rex Sanford said they did meet on site and had no problems, also said that they highway superintendent meet on site also and he had no problems with the new driveway location.  Len Utter asked how many 18 wheelers are anticipated? Rex Sanford said that they expect 1 every 3 or 4 days between the beer pickup and grain deliveries. Jim Gauntt asked how many employees are they expecting to have?  They thought probably 5 full time.  
Todd Pascarella – He is a 15 year resident and part owner of the Union Grove Distillery and as a fellow business owner, he feels with the way that agriculture is going in todays society, this is an excellent use of this farm.  As long as all the regulations are followed, he has no problem with it.  Mike Guidice – He owns property on County Highway 6, he is concerned with the smell, traffic, noise, everyone here works for Kellsey so they want it of course.  He feels it should be somewhere else.  Rex Sanford responded that as far as the concerns, he explained that he is ½ mile away and there is only one house close to the facility.  Lynn Sanford – She used to own the property it was a huge cauliflower farm, they had cows and had milk tankers every other day.  They proposed a lot of noise but no one ever complained.  Len Utter asked Lynn Sanford how many employees did they have from May to October?  Lynn Sanford said they had 15 migrants plus family and 3-4 others.  Sue Finch asked Mike Guidice if he knew the property he bought was in an agriculture district?  Yes he said he did know.  Brian Mulder – He is co-owner of Union Grove Distillery and fellow businessman – he and Todd worked very hard to bring their new business to the area and he is 100% behind this new business.  Fred Margulies – He is a 19 year resident and applaud this small business, it is much needed in the Town of Middletown he owns the old Holdridge farm, he and his wife walk on Brook Road and is concerned with the trucks destroying the road and having the trucks going by while they are walking.  Charles Kowalski asked if maybe there will need to be a proposed speed zone?  Bob Maxim – he is the neighbor and closest to the project and he has toured around the breweries in the area and there was no noise or odor.  He has no concerns and feels that anything new to the area is a good thing.  Mike Guidice – What are the hours of operation?  Rex Sanford explained that the brew house will be operated 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  Charles Kowalski  asked what the grade of the new road?  10 – 11 %.  Len Smith – What are the tax benefits of this project? The assessors would have to answer that question.  Len Utter asked if there will be enough hops grown on 8 acres to support the project.  It was explained that they met with Cornell and created a hops growing plan.  There was no public comment.
Application 16-2 
Len Utter made a motion to approve the October minutes as presented.  Glenna Herz seconded motion. Motion carried.

Additional discussion on application SP-236 Carol Molnar. Mrs. Molnar provided the board with the requested information.  The applicant provided a narrative as requested and a site plan showing the wedding barn, wedding arbor location and tent locations.  It was determined by Mr. Biruk that as long as the entrance to the fields were not altered, no driveway permit was needed.   Len Utter made a motion to schedule the public hearing for January 12, 2017.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Temporary Certificate of Occupancy requested by Travis and Denise Asher.  CEO Chris Plante explained that the deck was all that needed to be completed and the door has been boarded up so the deck could not be accessed from inside the house.  Glenna Herz made a motion to approve a Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for one year.  Len Utter seconded motion.  John Nolan abstained.  Motion carried.
Temporary Certificate of Occupancy requested by Gerard and Corine DeBari.  CEO Chris Plante explained that the deck was all that needed to be completed and the door has been boarded up so the deck could not be accessed from inside the house.  John Nolan made a motion to approve a Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for one year.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Temporary Certificate of Conformity extension request by Barbara Pulgisi.  CEO Chris Plante explained that there is some confusion about which permit the Temporary is for, so after visiting the site, it is determined that only the first floor garage needs to be completed.  John Nolan made a motion to approve a Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for one year, this being the last extension granted for this project.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.

John Nolan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:58 p.m. Len Utter seconded motion.  Motion carried.

